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As forgiven children of God, we, the Pentecost Family of Faith, are committed to show everyone Life in Christ. 

 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

 

 “Brothers, think of what you were when you were called.”  (1 Corinthians 1:26) 

 

The past can bring to mind sorrows or joys.  The painful memories of immortality, materialism, and 

idolatry brought sorrow to the minds of Christians in Corinth as they remembered the way they were.  They 

realized how far they were from what God wants his people to be.  Like sheep that had gone astray, they were 

once helplessly and hopelessly lost in the depths of sin.  What a sorrowful state to be in! 

 

Their reminiscing was to be also the source of rejoicing.  For Paul reminded them that they were 

“called.”  That brings to mind the amazing grace of God, who calls people to be his own.  That call is even more 

wondrous when one realizes that God has called people who aren’t worthy of his call.  God “has saved us and 

called us to a holy life—not because of anything we have done but because of his own purpose and grace. This 

grace was given us in Christ Jesus before the beginning of time” (2 Timothy 1:9). 

 

Our membership in God’s family depends on his action for us and in us as the Holy Spirit touches our 

hearts through the Word.  God alone stands at center stage with the spotlight shining on his grace revealed 

brilliantly at the cross of Christ.  Remembering what we are in the light of what we were brings joy in Christ to 

the hearts of God’s people.  With rejoicing God’s people confess that “Jesus Christ… has redeemed me, a lost 

and condemned creature, purchased and won me from all sins, from death and from the power of the devil, not 

with gold or silver, but with his holy, precious blood and with his innocent suffering and death.” 

 

We were “made alive with Christ even when we were dead in transgressions” (Ephesians 2:5).  Indeed, 

we are special people by the grace of God, who loves us with an everlasting love. 

 

 All that I was, my sin, my guilt, 

 My death was all mine own; 

 All that I am I owe to thee, 

 My gracious God, alone. 

 Thy Word first made me feel my sin, 

 It taught me to believe; 

 Then, in believing, peace I found, 

 And now I live, I live! 

 

 

Prayer:   

 

All that I am, even here on earth, 

All that I hope to be, 

When Jesus comes and glory dawns, 

I owe it, Lord to Thee.  Amen. 

 

 

Pastor J  



Lucy Bitner – 06/01 

Terri Lisowski – 06/03 

Lucas Hensel – 06/05 

Kelvin Nowak – 06/05 

Lindsay O’Neill – 06/06 

Kevin Greco – 06/08 

Janet Greco – 06/09 

Logan Hoffman – 06/09 

Aiden Yeager – 06/09 

Casey Hutchinson – 06/10 

Rachel Hasko – 06/11 

Corissa Galipeau – 06/13 

Cameron Wagner – 06/13 

Ed Schrubbe – 06/16 

Jack Maloney – 06/18 

Jeffrey Alvarez – 06/25 

Noah Barclay – 06/27 

Shannon LeGath – 06/27 

Karen Luchterhand – 06/28 

Riley Alvarez – 06/29 

Rob Cooper – 06/30 

 

 
Robert & Jodi Barclay – 27 years – June 2

nd
  

Scot & Pam Sinclair – 22 years - June 3
rd

 

Kyle & Shana Jacob – 9 years - June 7
th
  

Charles & Peggy Clark – 39 years - June 10
th
  

Judy & Allen Mueller – 47 years - June 13
th
  

Denise & Ethan Denault – 11 years - June 16
th
  

Hannah & Adam Perez – 5 years - June 16
th
  

Bill & Joyce Hasko – 50 years - June 17
th
  

Jeff & Gretchen Hansen – 16 years - June 23
rd

 

Walter & Lisa Wilckens – 24 years - June 23
rd

  

 

 

 

We are looking for help 
cutting the church and 
parish house lawns again 
this summer.  There is a 
sign-up sheet on the table 
in the narthex.  This is a 

huge money saver for the church, so it would be 
great to get a lot of volunteers to help with this task.  
If you need help learning how to use the equipment 
just contact one of the trustees for their assistance.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Fellowship Club will be 

having their annual picnic on 

Tuesday, June 20
th
 at Armstrong 

Park (Hwy 31) at 12 noon.  It 

will be at the Shady Oak site 

(same site as last year). Hot ham 

and buns will be the main 

course, and we ask everyone to bring a dish to pass.  

There is a sign-up sheet on the table in the narthex.  

There is miniature golf available for a small fee.  There 

will be no meetings in July and August, but will resume 

again in September.  Everyone is welcome! Hope to see 

you there! 

 

 
Genevieve Barclay – Concordia Lutheran School 

                                  Valedictorian 

Eva Hensel – Brookfield Central High School 

Raynae Hensel – Fine Arts Elementary School 

Brynn Hetland – Union Grove High School 

Devon Hetland - UW-Whitewater 

                          Business Marketing & Finance 

Collin Honore – The Real School 

Elizabeth Lisowski – Concordia Lutheran School 

                                   Salutatorian 

Alyssa Wilkinson – Drake University 

                                Psychology – Cum Laude 

 
16

TH
 ANNUAL NEIGHBORHOOD 

BLOCK PARTY (SAT, JULY 29
TH

) 
Mark your calendars!  The date for the 

16
th
 Annual Neighborhood Block Party 

has been set!  Plan to “Block 

Off” Saturday, July 29
th
 from 11 AM – 3 

PM for this year’s Block Party.  Once 

again, the Block Party will feature brats, 

hot dogs, corn, chips, cookies, side dishes 

and non-alcoholic beverages. Participants 

will also be able to enjoy an inflatable bounce house, 

music, door prizes and more!  Potential additional 

attractions include entertainment and a “tiny house” on 

display.  Our local “Big Gig” planners are already hard 

at work finalizing the details.  As always, assistance with 

set up, grilling, food set up and tear down are 

appreciated.  Similar to last year, we will close with a 4 

PM outdoor worship service after the Block 

Party.  Contact Tom Hasko 

at TomHasko@gmail.com or (414) 828-7365 or Janet 

Greco with any questions.  Looking forward to seeing 

you there! 

mailto:TomHasko@gmail.com
tel:(414)%20828-7365


Thank you to everyone who 

helped out for our end of 

year Sunday School party!  So 

proud of all the kids who 

made Sunday School a priority 

during the year and let God into 

their hearts.  Special thanks to 

Katy Wagner, even though she 

wasn’t able to be there, she made 

sure we had everything we needed for a delightful ice 

cream social!  Thank you, thank you, thank you to 

Gretchen, Sharon, Chrissy, and Dave Wagner for serving 

and cleaning up (and if I missed anyone, it isn’t that I 

didn’t appreciate you, I was flitting around and didn’t take 

notes, but I thank you too!)  A huge shout out to all those 

who make the Sunday School program work throughout 

the year, Pastor Luke Jacob for children’s messages and 

adult Bible study, Joyce Hasko for children’s message, 

Tim Hasko for youth Bible study and children’s message, 

Chrissy Hamilton and Amanda McCray for Kindergarten 

through 2
nd

 grade Sunday School, myself for 3
rd

 through 

7
th
 or 8

th
 grade Sunday School and Katy Wagner 

for Sunday School opening – singing and praying!  A big 

part of what makes Sunday school work are the parents, 

who faithfully bring their children every week – we really 

appreciate you and pray in thankfulness for your 

wonderful example:) A special gift for the kids this year 

was a roll of quarters and an explanation of tithing.  They 

made their church banks this year and are encouraged to 

save to help the church for its roof repair.  Help them fill it 

if you can, we want to make a really noisy offering in 

September! Praise God for His wonderful influence on our 

little ones, please keep them in your prayers for the 

summer; we look forward to seeing them all back again in 

the fall! 

 

Thank you is extended 

to those who gave for 

the Two Men and a 

Truck outreach of 

toiletries for the 

Women’s Resource 

Center. They were 

very thankful for our 

collection. 

 

 

Thank you to all who 

donated and worked hard on 

the Rummage Sale for the 

youth trip fundraiser.  

Leftover items were sent to 

the Lutheran High School 

Thrift Shop, Bethania 

Clothing Ministry, Habitat for Humanity Restore, HALO 

and Toys for Tots. 

 
Our summer outreach project will benefit HALO. There 

will be a collection of children’s socks and underwear 

(any size). They have expressed a great need, so let’s 

help them out.  Collection will run starting in June thru 

August.  Items will be taken to HALO each month. 

 

 

While Noah’s house did 

not move, and we only had 

one doorknob to choose 

from upon exiting, it was 

nonetheless an exciting 

evening discussing “Howl’s Moving Castle”, written by 

Diane Wynne Jones.  It was also a treat that Noah had 

the movie version playing in the background for 

us!  This was truly an inventive young adult novel, and 

while most found the writing scattered and a bit hard to 

follow, Noah pointed out to us that it was written for 

young adults, and that is somewhat the way their minds 

work, flitting from one thing to another quickly – which 

was very helpful in putting the writing into 

perspective.  This scattered idea technique made it hard 

to read for most of us, although we all finished the book, 

which is quite unusual!  Sharon said that it stretched her 

reading genre, and I agreed.  I also thought that even 

though it was scattered throughout, it came together 

quite nicely at the end.  It was very imaginative, Jodi 

liked the characters – and it was very interesting to 

compare the movie characters with the characters we had 

created in our imaginations.  Our imaginations also 

brought us some delicious treats!  Tim magically 

concocted some delicious beverages, it was as if they 

appeared out of thin air!  Sharon hocus pocused two 

delightful types of cookies; molasses and oatmeal 

chocolate chip.  Jodi charmed us with tin foil chicken 

and veggies and a delightful fresh fruit salad.  Noah 

mixed up special ingredients to hypnotize us with 

avocado egg salad and fresh baked bread.  Kathy was 

pulled into the magic of bacon and made BLT’s and 

brought a root beer cake.  June 24
th
 is taking us to 

Sheboygan, where we will meet at Cathy Vandoske-

Buzaitis’ home (2003 N23rd St., Sheboygan, WI 53081) 

at 1pm to share lunch and discuss our next read, “Lost 

Lake”, by Sarah Addison Allen. “All of the magic of 

Allen's previous books is present in this latest treasure, a 

feast of words. The author has the ability to capture the 

soul of her characters and make them relatable to every 

reader. This is a story of love, loss, grief, and starting 

over--it is truly a treat to be savored.” ―RT Book 

Reviews 

 



Stewardship Corner 

Let’s Nail It Down! 

 
   We started out the year with 
some money in our Roof 
Repair Fund.  At the end of February, our 
Treasurer’s Report showed $2039. By the end of 
March that had increased to $3469 and April’s 
report showed a total of $6009. We’re still a long 

way from early estimates of the cost, but we 

have a great start. Thanks to all who have 
donated. This is a continuing project until the 

roof is replaced and paid for. If you’re looking for a 
great birthday gift for your church, you can give a gift to 
the Roof Repair Fund. 

 
It seems like just a 
short while ago that 
we were celebrating 
our 100th Anniversary 
and had found out that 
we had a new pastor 
who would join us that 
summer. That was 

2008. This May 31st, Pentecost celebrates its 

109th birthday. May 31st was Pentecost Sunday in 

2008 – therefore the name for our church. 
 
Speaking of Pentecost – this 
year Pentecost Sunday falls on 

June 4. Can we beat last year’s 
“Pack the Church” for Pentecost 
attendance this year? We did a 
pretty good job last year with 
many people remembering to 

wear red. 
 

  
      

We’re still hoping that some of you 
will share your reason for choosing 
your favorite hymn with us. I started 
you out last month with one of my 
favorites. You can email your 
“favorites” to Joyce Hasko – 
wjh67@wi.rr.com of put them in my 

church mailbox – W Hasko.  

 

God of Our Fathers 
Daniel C. Roberts 
 

“Daniel C. Roberts, the 35 year-old rector of St. 
Thomas Episcopal Church, a small rural church in 
Brandon, Vermont, wanted a new hymn for his 
congregation to celebrate the American Centennial in 
1876. He wrote "God of Our Fathers" and his 
congregation sang it to the tune RUSSIAN HYMN. 

In 1892, he anonymously sent the hymn to the 
General Convention for consideration by the 
commission formed to revise the Episcopal hymnal. If 
approved, he promised to send his name. The 
commission approved it, printing it anonymously in its 
report. Rev. Dr. Tucker, who was the editor of the 
Hymnal, and George W. Warren, an organist in New 
York city, were commissioned to choose a hymn for the 
celebration of the centennial of the United States 
Constitution.  They chose this text and Warren wrote a 
new tune for it, NATIONAL HYMN, including the 
trumpet fanfare at the beginning of the hymn. 

It was first published in Tucker’s Hymnal, 1892, 
with this tune, then in 1894 in the Tucker and Rosseau’s 
Hymnal Revised and Enlarged. These lyrics were also 
set to the hymn tune PRO PATRIA in Charles Hutchins’ 
The Church Hymnal.  But NATIONAL HYMN 
prevailed and it is the tune to which "God of Our 
Fathers" is always sung today.”  
https://songsandhymns.org/hymns/detail/god-of-our-
fathers 

 

 

 
Ladies Night Out 

at  
The Heartland 
Smokehouse 

 
Thanks to Kathy Foss for 
her work in setting this up. 
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